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RHONE-POULENC

TECHNICAL LINDANE CRYSTALLIZED

FOR MANUFACTURING PURPOSES ONLY

DANGER          POISON   

GUARANTEE: Lindane 99.5%

REGISTRATION NUMBER: 18065 
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

DIRECTIONS FOR USE: For use only for formulating purposes.  
Subsequent formulators are responsible for providing
documentation to support the Pest Control Products Act.  To be
used only in the manufacture of a product which is registered
under the Pest Control Products Act.  Read Technical Bulletin for
formulation details.

PRECAUTIONS: Harmful in contact with skin and if swallowed.  
Irritating to skin and eyes.  Wear protective gloves when
handling.  Remove any contaminated clothing immediately.  Wash
hands thoroughly after handling.  Avoid breathing dust.

FIRST AID INSTRUCTIONS: IF SWALLOWED, GET MEDICAL ATTENTION
IMMEDIATELY. If victim is conscious, wash out mouth and give 
plenty of water to drink.  If medical aid is not readily
available, induce vomiting by touching the back of the throat
with a finger or blunt object.  The skin is an important route of
absorption.  If on skin, contaminated clothing should be removed
as soon as possible and skin washed with soap and water.  In case
of eye contact, flush eyes immediately with water for at least 15
minutes.  Get medical attention.  In case of inhalation, stop
handling product and move away from dusty environment and seek
medical attention immediately.  If victim's breathing stops,
begin artificial respiration.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:  Lindane is an organochlorine
pesticide.  Symptoms of poisoning are associated with effects on
the central  nervous system.  Following acute overdose: Initial
excitement and apprehension, initial respiration accelerated
followed by  respiratory depression, muscular tremor followed by
convulsions. Treatment is aimed at controlling convulsions, using
diazepam  given intravenously for preference.                     



DISPOSAL: Canadian formulators of this technical should dispose 
of unwanted active and containers in accordance with municipal or 
provincial regulations.  For additional details and clean up of 
spills contact the regional office of Conservation and
Protection, Environment Canada.

SPILLAGE CLEAN-UP: Keep bystanders away.  Do not smoke, drink or 
eat during clean-up operations.  Wear protective equipment 
(respirator and coveralls), sweep up all product and shovel into 
a drum.  Add broken packages to the drum and seal for removal to 
an approved disposal site.  Formulators of this technical should 
dispose of unwanted active containers in accordance with 
municipal or provincial regulations.  For additional details and 
clean up of spills contact the regional office of Conservation
and Protection, Environment Canada.

Wash with water and mop up into a drum for disposal to an 
approved disposal site.  Remove and wash all protective clothing 
and equipment.  Shower with soap and water on completion of 
mopping-up operation.

NOTICE TO BUYER: Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms 
set out on the label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes the 
risk to persons or property arising from the use or handling of 
this product and accepts the product on that condition.

NOTICE TO USER: This control product is to be used only in 
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence 
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product 
under unsafe conditions.

 NET CONTENTS:  50 KG

 RHONE POULENC CANADA INC. 
2000 Argentia Road Plaza 3,

 Suite 400 
Mississauga, Ontario  L5N 1V9

In case of spills, poisoning or fire 
telephone emergency response number collect 

(416)  634-2359 (24 hours a day).

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace



the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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